March 1953 Journal

Wage Parities Sought in Canada
L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C., Canada – The festive season and its attendant preparations caused me to fall by the wayside last month, in more polite circles such a lapse would be through “pressure of business.”


Was very cheered to hear that our Brothers in Halifax, Nova Scotia are after the 40-hour work week and wage parity with the Pacific Coast. When they get it there are at least two Victoria employers and one in Vancouver who will feel very frustrated, as an age-old argument about the East taking all the business due to lower wage rates will be finally disposed of. Not that employers need any reason for refusing a wage increase, the cost of labor power is the one production cost over which the employer has always claimed absolute control, and our present long term agreements while guaranteeing him uninterrupted production at a set price, offers us no protection against either unemployment or rising living costs. Small wonder the British Columbia employers, through their Chambers of Commerce and Manufacturers’ Association are sternly reprimanding our new Provincial Government for changing the Labor Relations Board setup to a part time basis. Besides interfering with their plans it will undoubtedly encourage many unions to act on their own initiative instead of that of the employer’s. Terrific clamor has also arisen among the ranks of union officials because of the changes made; curiously enough many of these clamoring officials have made yearly pilgrimages to Victoria to ask the government to change the Act. As one well known official remarked to me on one of these occasions, “There is nothing much else we could ask them to change now, except the title.”


Two or three years ago, under the provisions of this act, we would go through all the tortuous negotiations required, and end up with a conciliation board. Inevitably the Board’s award would not be acceptable to us and a strike vote would follow in cases where the members were determined enough. Nowadays the situation is reversed, the employers learn fast. They reject the award, and then make a few well chosen remarks about closing down due to high labor costs, agitators, shortage of work, etc. to the local newspapers. It generally works, especially if a few men are laid off to give some semblance of truth to the story. The men would still have to strike to enforce the Board’s award, so the act holds little if any advantage for us. 


Speaking of “agitators,” a well known New York business executive recently addressed one of the countless conventions held here annually, and stated that in his opinion, “agitators” had been responsible for all social progress, and that society owed them a great deal for their courage in publicizing the defects of the social system. In passing he mentioned that business men generally oppose all reforms that show no promise of favorably activating either the stock market or the cash register. Too bad for him if either of the “four Macs” hear about it. He will be investigated for sure.


This local sends hearty if belated greetings to our many members and friends scattered around the continent, to which the writer wishes to add his own.

F.J. Bevis, P.S.    
